
     Livonia Public Schools
Facilities and Operations

Date: January 29, 2025

To: Phil Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services

From: Harry C. Lau, Administrator of Facilities and Operations

Re: Letter of Recommendation – Stadium LED Retrofit Lighting Bid

I am recommending and seeking approval to award the Stadium LED Retrofit Lighting 
project at Churchill High School, Franklin High School, and Stevenson High School to 
Airport Lighting. The project cost for the labor will be $181, 934.00. This project will be 
funded through the Capital Projects Fund. The five companies that participated in this bid 
are as follow:

Airport Lighting Luther, MI $181, 934.00
MHM Construction Armada, MI $210, 500.00
J. Rank Electric Mt. Pleasant, MI $230, 025.00
Rauhorn Electric Bruce Twp., MI $242, 949.00
Innovated Energy Control Howell, MI $306, 790.00

Airport Lighting has worked for Livonia Public Schools on various projects in the recent 
past such as on the 2013 bond. We also have recommendations from the City of Livonia, 
Bath Community Schools, and Melvindale-Northern. Airport Lighting also came with 
recommendations from Musco Sport Lighting, LLC. I have confidence Airport Lighting 
will complete this project in a timely manner.

Thank you for consideration.

Cc: A. Sutton


